

DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING ON TUESDAY 21 April 2009
IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE, AT 7.30PM

SEDERUNT: Mr Adam Montgomerie, Chair; Mr Phil Findlay, Vice Chair;
Mr Roy Storie, Treasurer; Mrs Jean McGinn, Secretary; Mr David Broadhead;
Mr John Eaglesham; Mr Andrew Guthrie; Mrs Margaret Masterman;

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Sandra Goldie; Mrs Thea Petticrew, Mr Rod Kruse.

APOLOGIES: P C John Hamil.

2. Adoption of minutes for meeting of Tuesday 17 March 2009

Proposed by Mr A Guthrie, Seconded David Broadhead.

3. POLICE REPORT: P C John Hamil was unable to attend. Only minor incidents to report - neighbour disputes, vandalised car in Kennedy Drive. There was also a hoax 999 call from telephone kiosk on Friday 17 April.

4. COUNCILLOR'S REPORT: Councillor Goldie just returned from Easter recess. She had been contacted by a local resident about the condition of Station Road (which we have or previously discussed). Confirmed that this part of the road has been patched and has been Improved somewhat. Mr Guthrie advised of a very large pot hole in Arran View. Everyone agreed the roads all through the area are dreadful, but Councillor Goldie stressed that lack of finance was the problem.

5. MATTERS ARISING:

- **Site for bench.** The bench has now been put in position although we have not heard from Scottish Water about money to complete ground work. Secretary will again contact Mr Alan Ferguson of Scottish Water Solutions to see what the hold up is. Mrs Petticrew was asked if Council would again maintain this grassed area. She is a bit concerned about whether the Roads Department will be happy with the position of the bench but will find out for us.
- **Labyrinth:** Work is still ongoing and a fence has been ordered to facilitate accessing this area via steps. When this is in place, Mr Guthrie intends to involve some of the children from Fisherton Primary in the completion of the labyrinth.

6. FINANCIAL REPORT: Balance in Admin Account at 9 April	£1866.89
This takes into account deductions £ 1044.45 (Labyrinth)	
£ 60.00(Secy Honorarium)	
40.00(Secy Expenses)	
Plus interest.....0.27p	

New Community Hall Account

£2491.01

7. OPEN FORUM: .

8. CORRESPONDENCE:

South Ayrshire Council - Tenants & Residents Forum will meet on Wed 22 April

Scottish Parliament - National Spring Clean

School Travel Plan Newsletter

South Ayrshire Care & Repair Annual Report 2008

History & Family History Fair in Walker Hall, Troon on Sat 6 June.

NHS - Public Partnership Forum

Breathe Easy South Ayrshire on Tuesday 28 April at Lochside Community Hall

Letter from Cathy Jamieson re dropping of Forestry Plans by Scottish Government.

South Ayrshire Council - Liability Insurance cover to 31 March 2010.

Association of Scottish Community Councils - invitation to join.

BMA - General Practice in Scotland - The Way Ahead.

PLANNING:

1 Harbour View, Dunure - Certificate of lawfulness for existing rear door.

Burton Farm - Application so as not to comply with 2 of planning consent.

DECISIONS:

Withdrawn - Balig: Siting of two caravans

Permitted - 1 Burton Cottage: Alterations to house to form one house.

13 Kennedy Drive: Alterations & extension to dwelling house

Burton Farm: sub division & alterations to form two houses &

Conversion of farm buildings to form 4 dwelling houses.

21 Arran View - Alterations & extension of dwelling house

36 Arran View - " " " " "

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

At our meeting on 16 June (at 7.30pm before our meeting commences),

Sgt Sandy Douglas (Open Golf Traffic Management) will give us information on the traffic management which will obviously result in an increase in traffic on A719 during the time of the Open Golf Tournament at Turnberry in July.

Mr Broadhead has tendered his resignation as he will be moving from the village. Mr Montgomerie thanked him for his commitment to the Community Council and wished him well for the future.

Mrs McKinley has asked that we be aware they are in the process of compiling a new School Travel Plan and will keep us informed.

Mrs Petticrew and Mr Guthrie spent some time in Kennedy Park going over things to be done and she has a list of items needing attention - bollards and fence treated; Board re-sited; viewpoint tidied up; path created to toilets; and various other matters which will be attended to over the next 12 months.

Mr Findlay queried the "certificate of lawfulness" for backdoor at 1 Harbour View. Secretary will write to Planning Department.

Mr Rod Kruse attended our meeting and would be happy to be co-opted at our next meeting as we will then have a vacancy. It was explained he will be able to be a temporary co-optee until the end of March next year at which time there will be an election for all members.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm and the next meeting will be held on Tuesday 19 May 2009 and this will be our Annual General meeting.